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National Laboratory Does Not Confirm Chronic Wasting Disease at
Kerr Wildlife Management Area Research Facility

AUSTIN — The National Veterinary Service Laboratories (NVSL) in Ames, lowa recently notified
Texas Parks and Wildlife Department (TPWD) that additional testing at their facility did not
confirm a suspect-positive case of Chronic Wasting Disease (CWD) in a 14-month-old captive
male white-tailed deer at the Kerr Wildlife Management Area (WMA) research facility.

The sample from the 14-month-old buck was collected in October during ante-mortem testing
of all captive white-tailed deer as part of on-going research at the Kerr WMA. Samples were
submitted to the Texas A&M Veterinary Medical Diagnostic Lab (TVMDL), working in
conjunction with the Wisconsin Veterinary Diagnostic Lab (WVDL) to address an influx of
sample submissions in a timely fashion. The sample was processed by WVDL, and the staining
observed by their staff was confirmed by TVMDL via digital images of the slide. As required by
federal regulation, WVDL forwarded the sample from the Kerr WMA as a suspect positive for
CWD to NVSL for confirmatory testing.

October’s ante-mortem testing followed a previous presumptive positive RT-QuIC (real time
qguaking-induced conversion) test result from a doe in early 2023. This RT-QuIC detection
spurred additional research investigations and amplification testing on additional deer,
equipment, water, and feed sites within the facility. Although no confirmed detections were
obtained from regulatory tests on any deer, the second round of RT-QulC environmental
evaluations at the facility did detect the presence of prions in some environmental samples.

Out of an abundance of caution, TPWD staff euthanized all deer in the research facility prior to
receiving confirmation from NVSL and collected post-mortem samples in November, which
resulted in no additional detections. TPWD has immediate plans to utilize RT-QulIC and protein
misfolding cyclic amplification (PMCA) to conduct a third round of environmental sampling at
the facility and evaluate postmortem tissues from all the animals euthanized from the facility.
This is an extremely rare occurrence in which TPWD has not received confirmation from NVSL
following a suspect immunohistochemistry positive result.

“While TPWD staff is disappointed in abruptly ending use of the research herd, the department
knew it was essential to immediately eliminate the likelihood of amplifying the disease threat
within the captive facility,” said Wildlife Division Director, John Silovsky. “Additionally, it also
reduces the risk of potentially transmitting CWD to the surrounding WMA property and
neighboring landowners. Early detection and containment of the disease are key components
of CWD management.”






